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JFK Building Committee
Minutes –September 3, 2009
1. Call to Order:

Present were Messieurs D’Amelio, Gaffny, Daniels, Blazar, Parent, Pistorino and Noyes as well as Ms. Ducey. Dr. Lyons joined the meeting prior to the meeting with PMA. Mr. Durant was absent.
2. Minutes to be Approved: June 9, 2009
On a motion by Mr. Parent, seconded by Mr. D’Amelio, the committee voted by a margin of 8-0 to approve the minutes.
3. Reports:

a) Report of the OPM Selection Committee

Mr. Pistorino reported on the activities of the Selection Subcommittee and indicated that the subcommittee had voted by a 3-1 margin to recommend PMA Construction Services, Inc. to provide Owner’s Project management Services. Mr. D’Amelio indicated that he was the dissenting vote. There was some discussion among the members of the subcommittee and the full committee about the interview process and the factors that various members felt were important in arriving at a recommendation. 
4. Meetings:

a) Presentation by PMA Construction Services, Inc. re: proposal to provide OPM services.

Project Director, Chris Carroll and Owner’s Project Manager, Chris Simmler, gave a brief presentation to the Committee and answered several questions raised by Committee members.

Following the presentation, there was a discussion among the full committee, which culminated in a motion by Mr. Parent, which was seconded by Mr. Pistorino to employ  PMA as OPM contingent upon a successful negotiation as to fee, and approval of the MSBA. The vote was 8-1 with Mr. D’Amelio voting in opposition.
5. Other Business:

a) Designation of person(s) to conduct fee negotiation with selected firm for OPM services.

Mr. Blazar volunteered to undertake the fee negotiation process and Mr. Pistorino volunteered to assist. On a motion by Mr. D’Amelio, seconded by Mr. Pistorino, the Committee voted unanimously to accept their gracious offers. 

b) Designation of three members to serve on Designer Selection Committee.
On a motion by Mr. D’Amelio, seconded by Mr. Blazar, the Committee voted unanimously to nominate and appoint Peter Pistorino, John Parent, and Tammy Ducey as its representatives to the Designer Selection Committee charged with selecting an architectural/engineering firm to conduct the feasibility study.
6. Adjourn:

On a motion by Mr. D’Amelio, seconded by Mr. Blazar, the Committee voted unanimously to adjourn.

